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Upcoming Events and Dates 
 
25 Mar  - Year 7 and 10 Vaccinations 
  - Parent-Teacher Meetings (3:30-5:30PM) 
26 Mar  - House Athletic Sports 
28 Mar  - Term 1 Ends – 2:30PM 
15 APR  - Term 2 Starts 
23 APR  - Little Desert Athletics 
25 APR  - ANZAC DAY 
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Vice President  Alastair Griffiths 
Secretary  
Treasurer 
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Parent Reps Yolande Hutson, Brett Schultz, 
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School Centenary Celebrations 
Plans for our celebration of 100 years of education at DMSC, DMHS and DMHES on Saturday 25th May are well 
underway. Bookings for both the afternoon tea and school tours, as well as the evening dinner will remain open 
until May 1st. The program for the evening function will be available on the school’s website next week. Students 
have been asked to volunteer to serve as tour guides from 1.30 to 3.30pm on the day. We look forward to having 
more people volunteer for this role and hope that parents will encourage their child to be part of this special day. 
We are also seeking memorabilia that can be loaned to the school for a display. Please contact the school office if 
you assist with this. 
 
A good-news story 
I received a very positive phone call on Monday from a member 
of the Horsham public who had observed a young male DMSC 
student performing an act of kindness last Friday after school. 
This student, who wishes to remain anonymous, went to the aid 
of an elderly gentleman on a gopher, who was in need of 
assistance. As the student was still wearing his uniform, the 
member of the public wished to acknowledge his bravery and 
compassion in not being a bystander when he saw something 
that was not right. This is the very behaviour that we have been 
promoting at DMSC as part of our Respectful Relationships 
program. I have personally thanked the student involved and he will be receiving an award for his citizenship 
through the school’s values awards. 
 
Parent-Teacher Meetings 
Student reports are available today using the XUNO portal. These will form the basis for important discussions at 
Parent-Teacher meetings that are scheduled for next Monday between 3.30 and 5.30pm both as a face-to-face 
format and as phone calls between 5 and 5.30pm. Please take the time to discuss these reports with your child and 
refer to the information later in the newsletter regarding how to book your time to meet or speak with your child’s 
teacher, if you have not already done so. 
 
House Athletic Sports 
Our House Athletic Sports will be held next Tuesday 26th March. Thanks to Ms Marra for her planning and 
organization of the event and to the staff and students who will be assisting with the setting up on the day. Parent 
helpers are most welcome! Please contact Ms Marra if you can assist on the day. We look forward to seeing many 
supporters on the hill to watch the day’s events. 
 
Outdoor Ed camp 
Students in the Year 8/9 elective, together with Mr Corbett and Ms Marra, experienced a cold night at Mt Stapylton 
in the Grampians last night. I trust that the camping skills and knowledge they have acquired in class will have been 
useful in their outdoor experience. We look forward to hearing about their stay in next week’s Hilltop. 
 
 
Mobile phone and ear bud reminder 
The Department of Education has a state-wide ban on the use of mobile phones during 
school hours. Parents are encouraged to support the school with this ban and the easiest 
ways to avoid the temptation to use a mobile phone while at school is to leave it at home. 
Thank you to the vast majority of students who do the right thing in not using either a 
phone or ear buds while at school.  
   
End of Term 1 next Thursday 
A reminder that our shorter Term 1 finishes at 2.30pm next Thursday 28th March. 
 
Sally Klinge 
Principal 

Principal’s Message 



 
Students have looked at probiotic and prebiotic foods. Katie and Damian have used their knowledge of these foods 
to prepare a ‘Prebiotic and Probiotic Salad’. They roasted cauliflower, zucchini, tomatoes, beetroot and onion with 
spices and olive oil in the oven, prepared some quinoa 
and made a yoghurt dressing. They had to identify the 
prebiotic foods and probiotic foods within their recipe 
and complete a sensory analysis and evaluation 
questions of their final product. Katie and Damian 
plated their salad and focused on how they could 
make their salad appealing to the eye. 

Mrs. Schache 

 

 

 

Year 12s also made ‘Tear and Share Bread’ 
where they had to make a dough, let it rise, 
knead and shape it. This bread was layered in 
two pieces, and in the middle of the pieces 
was a mix students made consisting of sun-
dried tomatoes, garlic, olives, herbs and 
mozzarella. Students then had to shape the 
dough using a cookie cutter in the centre and 
make cuts into the dough evenly around the 
circle, from just inside the cookie cutter to the 
edge of the dough. They then picked up the 
bread from each cut one at a time and twisted 
it over 2–3 times before placing back down 
onto the tray. 

The bread came out of the oven fragrant, and there were some very good reviews from those who got a piece! 

-Mrs Schache 

 

Year 12 Tear and Share Bread 

Year 12 Food Studies 



 

 

Students have been busy exploring brains this week. A 
video helped generated ideas about how to remember 
the different parts of the brain and their function. This 
was followed up with a dissection of the sheep (ovine) 
brain. Students commented on how small the sheep 
brain appeared to be. All Year 10s should now be able to 
identify the cerebrum, cerebellum and medulla (brain 
stem). -Ms Tellbach 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Science 



 

 

  

Year 10 Science 



 

 

The Year 11 Biology class have been growing bacteria. Students poured their 
own plates using aseptic techniques which created the perfect food source 
for the fledgling bacteria. Lots of different samples were collected and 
analysed including mouth swabs from the entire class. Different locations 
around the school were also sampled with some surprising results. Refillable 
water bottles showed a lot of bacterial growth whilst the EFTPOS machine in 
the front office had very little bacterial contamination. The effect of different 
antibiotics on E coli bacteria was also investigated. 

-Ms Tellbach 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Biology 



 

  
Harmony Day 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Year 7 - 12 Parent-Teacher Meetings 
 
Parent-Teacher meetings are on Monday 25th March 2024. 
 
Meetings are 5 minutes in person or phone calls. 
- 3:30pm to 4:55pm (In Person) 
- 5:00pm to 5:30pm (Phone Calls) 
 
Bookings will be opened on Monday after school 18th March 2024. 
 

 
If you require more time with a particular teacher, please ring the school on 03-53891460. 
 

Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au or QR 
CODE using your phone camera 

 enter the code  

eyauf 
 

Enter your details.  
 
Select the teachers you wish to see. 
 
 
Select the appointment times that suit your family best. 
 

When you click FINISH your selected bookings will be emailed to you immediately. If you do not 
receive your email, please check your junk-mail, or enter the event code again and check your email 
address spelling. Update your details if email address is incorrect.  

DO NOT DELETE the email you receive. Keep it somewhere safe. You may need to refer back to it at 
later date. 

REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR - reminders will not be sent home. 

Bookings must be finalised by 24th March 2024. 

If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings: 

• Click on the link in the confirmation email you received after you made your bookings 
 

• OR return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code and the email address you used when 
making your bookings 

 

 

 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
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DMSC bank details: 
 
Our banking details are as follows:  
Dimboola Memorial Secondary College  
BSB 06 3000 (CBA)  
A/C 1418 7309 
 

Office hours: 
 
Our school office is open from 8.30am until 4.30pm 
each day. Please use this time to contact the school 
or make payments using Eftpos. 
 

Conveyance Allowance 
To receive a conveyance allowance individual students must meet all of the following criteria:  

1. Attend a school/campus located outside Melbourne’s Urban Growth Boundary (UGB).  
2. Attend the closest appropriate school/campus. 
3. Reside 4.8km or more from the school/campus (shortest practicable route calculated by 

school at time of application from the student’s home to the school/campus attended) 
or 4.8km from home to the student’s bus stop.  

4. Be of school age (between 5 and 18 years old at the time of application), and a resident 
of Victoria. 

5. Be enrolled and travelling to school three or more days per week.  
 

Application forms can be obtained from the front office. 
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Year Work Due date/s 

Year 7   

English                              JF Practice Week 8 spelling words 
Parvana Diary Entry Task 

Monday 25th March 
Ongoing  

Maths                               JO Any remaining SQUIZYA 1.1-1.8 Friday 22nd March 

Science                             HP Stile lessons - Introduction to science Wednesday 27th 
March  

Humanities                     HS God/Goddess Research Task  Wednesday 27th 
March  

German                           NK Interview Thursday 28th March 

STEAM                              NI House Design Models ongoing 

Study Skills                     RS Typing Paragraphs task 
SMART Goal checklist 

Tuesday 26th March 

Art                                    LS Finish drawing Disney Pixar drawing for 3D 
model 

Monday 25th March 

 

Year 8D     

English                             CP/TR Reality TV Booklet Monday 25th March 

Maths                             MM/HP  Any remaining squizya  Monday 25th March  

Science                             HP Stile lessons - Active Earth and Microscope Wednesday 27th 
March  

Humanities                      JF Vikings Museum Exhibition Item+Curator 
Card 

Ongoing 

Health and PE                 JH Comic strip task Thursday 28th March 

German                           NK Wetterbericht Thursday 28th March 

 

Year 9D    

English                             KK Tomorrow, When the War Began Chapter 
summaries and questions 

Ongoing 

Maths                             MM Any remaining squizya  Monday 25th March 

Science                            HP Stile lessons - Body Systems Wednesday 27th 
March  

Humanities                     TR Causes of WWI notes Wednesday 27th 
March 

German                            KL Musik interview description Thursday 28th March 
 
 

 

ASSESSMENT      

 
    
   

 

Term 1, Week 9 

25th – 29th March 



Year 8 and 9 Electives    

Media                               NI FIlm production - Chase Scene Ongoing 

Baker’s Shop                  RS Saltbush research task Wednesday 27th 
March 

Sport                                 JD That Sugar Film Task Friday 29th March 

Art                                     LS Artist studio writeup and drawing techniques 
annotated 

Wednesday 27th 
March 

 

Year 10D   

English                             HS Deadly Unna? SAC  Monday 25th and 
Wednesday 27th 
March  

Maths                               JD Buying a House - Financial Maths Task Thursday 28th March 

Science                            MT Nervous System test Thursday 28th March 

Humanities                     TR DRC Comparison Table Tuesday 26th March 

Health and PE                 JH Party Safe Case Studies Ongoing 

 

Senior Subjects Assessment Due date/s 

Art Unit 1                         LS Artform 2- Annotate, continuing researching 
Australian Artists 

Monday 25th March 

Art Unit 3                         LS Edrolo- We can’t assess the invisible. 
Annotate processes 

Mon 25th March 

Business Man  Unit 1    HC Chapter 2GHI Summary + Edrolo questions Ongoing 

Biology Unit 1                MT U1 AoS1 SAC 
Edrolo Questions 4B 
A3 summaries 

Thursday 28th March 

Biology Unit 3                MT Edrolo Questions 4C and 4D 
Edrolo Videos 4E and 4F 

Wednesday 27th 
March 

English Unit 1                 KK The Longest Memory Crafting text questions Thursday 28th March 

English Unit 3                 CP Minor Text Tasks  
Mentor Text Tasks 

Friday 5th April 
Friday 5th April 

Food Studies 1               RS Chapter 4 Booklet pages: Contemporary 
culinary uses of Indigenous foods and 
flavours and activity 

Thursday 28th March 

Food Studies 3               RS Question booklet pages 2-5 Wednesday 17th 
April 
 

General Math Unit 1        JO Must Do: Should do: Monday 25th March 

Chapter 2b and 2c 
Questions 

Review SAC. 
Watch 2b and 2c 
Edrolo Videos 

General Math Unit 3        JH Chapter 4 Textbook Questions 
Chapter 4 Assignment 

Monday 25th March 
Monday 25th March 



Health HD Unit  1             TA Chapter 3A booklet 
Chapter 3A and 3B Edrolo questions 

Wednesday 27th 
March 

Health HD Unit 3              TA SAC 1 Part 2 Revision 
Any unfinished chapter 2 Edrolo questions 
and 2A, 2B & 2C booklet 

Monday 25th March 

History Unit 1 JF Week 8 Homework Tasks Friday 29th March 

Legal Unit 1 NK AOS2 Revision Mat 
Chapter notes 4 & 5.1 & 5.3 

Monday 25th March 

Legal Unit 3 NK SAC Cheat Sheet 
AOS1 Revision Mats 

Thursday 28th March 

Maths Methods Unit 3    HC Chapter 5 questions 
Assignment (Logs and exponents) 

28th March 

Media Unit 1                      NI SAC 1 - Revision and Practice Questions 
SAT 2 - Development and Pre-Production 

7th of April 
ongoing 

Media Unit 3                      NI SAC 1 - Revision and Practice Questions 
SAT - Scripts and Concept 

7th of April 
25th of March 

PE Unit 1                             JH Complete Activity Plan and 2-week diary 
Chapter 14 Textbook Questions and 
Homework Booklet 

Ongoing 
Monday 15th April 

PE Unit 3                            MM Must do:  Should do:  

Edrolo: Acute 
responses to exercise 
Overdue study 
clix/peak 
performance 

Read chapter 7 of 
text  

Physics Unit 3                     JO Must do:  Should do: Wednesday 27th 
March 

Chapter 1 and 2 
Review. 
Cheat Sheet. 
AoS1-Review. 
SAC-March 28th  

Any Edrolo videos 
from chapters you 
are not confident. 

11 WRS                                BF Communication Project - Action phase Monday 25th March 

12 WRS                                BF Communication Project - Action phase Monday 25th March 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2024 Fire Season 
School procedures for the bushfire season 

 

 
 
 
 
 
             

 
 
Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest options for 
preserving life. Schools and children’s services listed on the DET Bushfire At-Risk Register (BARR) will be closed 
when a Catastrophic fire danger rating (FDR) day is determined in their Bureau of Meteorology district. 

 
Our school has been identified as being one of those at high bushfire risk and is listed on the BARR. Where 
possible, we will provide parents with up to four days’ notice of a potential Catastrophic FDR day closure by letter 
and SMS message. A Catastrophic FDR day will be determined by the Emergency Management Commissioner no 
later than 1.00 pm the day before the potential closure. Once we are advised of the confirmation of the 
Catastrophic FDR day, we will provide you with advice before the end of the school day. 

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather forecast. This 
is to avoid confusion and help your family plan alternative care arrangements for your child. It is also important 
to note that: 

• No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Catastrophic FDR day. 
• School camps will be cancelled if a Catastrophic FDR fire danger rating day is determined for the 

Bureau of Meteorology district in which the camp is located. 
• As a bus co-ordinating school all bus routes will be cancelled. 

 

On these Catastrophic FDR days, families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan – on such days, 
children should never be left at home or in the care of older children. For those of us living in a bushfire prone 
area, the Country Fire Authority (CFA) advises that when Catastrophic FDR days are forecast, the safest option 
is to leave the night before or early on the morning of the Catastrophic FDR day. As part of preparing our school 
for potential hazards such as fire, we have updated and completed our Emergency Management Plan, and re-
prioritised any maintenance works that may assist in preparing for the threat of fire and cleared our facility’s 
grounds and gutters. 

 

What can parents do? 
 

• Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan is up-to-date and includes alternative care arrangements 
in the event that our school is closed. 

• Ensure we have your current contact details, including your mobile phone numbers. Keep in touch with 
us by reading our newsletters and by checking our website. http://www.dmsc.vic.edu.au/ or Facebook 
page and reading sms messages from the school. 

 

If you have any further concerns, please contact either Sally Klinge (Principal) or Charlotte Pyers 
(Assistant Principal) at the college. 5389 1460 
 

• Most importantly at this time of year, if you’re planning a holiday or short stay in the bush or in a coastal 
area, you should check warnings in advance of travel and remain vigilant during your stay. 

• If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and your family’s bushfire survival plan. 
• You can access more information about children’s services closures on the Department of Education 

and Training website. 
– see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx 

For up-to-date information on this year’s fire season see: 
 

• https://emergency.vic.gov.au  
• Facebook (facebook.com/cfavic) 
• Vic Emergency app 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



  



 

 

 


	For up-to-date information on this year’s fire season see:

